[image: image1.png]UNIVERSITY

of
CATLTFORNIA




[image: image2.wmf]
4-H Headlines

February 2006                                                                                               Vol. III 

San Bernardino County Cooperative Extension

777 E. Rialto Ave., San Bernardino, CA 92415

Phone: (909) 387-2179 Fax: (909) 387-3306

E-Mail: caeggleston@ucdavis.edu
fourh.ucdavis.edu – state website

clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ - county website
Mark Your Calendar

· Feb 11 – Teen Council ice Skating Party
· Feb 17-20 – South Section Horse Classic 
· March 4 – Pre Weigh-in for SBC Fair
· March 14 -County Council Mtg/Cal Focus/Scholarship Workshop- Reg. & State Record Books
· March 18- County Field Day/Fashion Revue/Expressive Arts
· March 25 – Nicole Peacock Memorial Horse Show
· April 8 – Southern Section Leaders Meeting
· April 21-23- San Gabriel Valley Fair
· May 28, 2006 -State Presentation Day @ UC Davis
County News

· Congratulations Amanda Chiatovich!  At the Southern Sectional Teen Council meeting held at the Teen Involvement Conference in late January, Amanda Chiatovich was elected the new Vice President. Congrats Amanda, and we’re sure you’ll do a great job!

· Are you a teen 4-her? Looking to have tons of fun with other teens within San Bernardino County? Read on!

Teen Council Ice Skating Party

Saturday, February 11, 2006

1:30 - 4:30 p.m.

Ontario Ice

1225 W. Holt Blvd.

Ontario

Cost: $7.00 Admission / Skate Rental

Teen council will provide cold drinks and snacks

· The South Section Horse Classic will be held at the Pomona Fairgrounds, contact Nikki Wilson for more information (760)868-5583.

·  The Nicole Peacock Memorial Horse show will be held at the beautiful McCoy Equestrian Center in Chino Hills.  This show supports the Nicole Peacock memorial Scholarship for the Horse members of our County.  Remember, this show will count toward our year end participation awards.  If you can’t ride for what ever reason, you can still earn points towards a participation award by coming and working.  Contact Cheryl (909)627-7139 or Kelli (909) 590-3608 for more information.
· Remember back to Food Fiesta when you had that casserole or salad that was absolutely amazing? Well, you can get the recipe for all the fabulous dishes served at Food Fiesta 2005 in a convenient cookbook.  Contact the county office for more information on how to get one of these.  Also, again, a big thank you to Hesperia Highlighters for hosting.   

· County Field Day/Expressive Arts/Fashion Revue 

Our County Field Day/Expressive Arts/Fashion Revue will be held on March 18th. So get those talks and presentations planned, get your art finished and get those sewing machines flying so you will be ready to enter our Field day. Field day will take place at Bloomington Christian Church & School (the same place we had last year). Packets will be sent out to community leaders the first week in February. If you need any information or would like a packet sent to you directly, please contact the 4-H Office.

· The San Gabriel Valley 4-H Fair is just around the corner for those of you who are interested.  It will be held from April 21-23, and would be a great fair opportunity.  For more info : http://www.sgv4hfair.com/     

or Email: info@sgv4hfair.com

· Western National 4-H Horse Classic

Denver. Colorado January 5 – 8, 2006
This year, once again we had 17 team members from California attend the Western National 4-H Horse Classic in Denver Colorado. The weather was unseasonably warm and the competition was very hot!

California State team included members from Fresno (2), Sacramento (1), Stanislaus (3), Riverside (1), Orange (5), and San Bernardino Counties (5). Participating from San Bernardino County were: Sara Barnes and Paige Ryan in Team Demonstration coached by Dawna Barnes; Carrie Curley, Maloree McElvain, and Sarah Wilson in Hippology coached by Nikki Wilson.

Once again our state has done a terrific job at Nationals! There were a total of 28 states and 1 Canadian Province participating in Denver coming from as far away as Mississippi and Tennessee to the South and East and Hawaii to the West! California was 3rd in the nation overall with a first in Individual Demonstration: Skyler Lister-Aley (Orange Co.), 3rd in Team Demonstration, and 3rd place overall Hippology.

Members representing California first must compete at the California State 4-H Horse Classic in July held at the Rancho Murietta Equine Complex located just outside Sacramento. The state team is comprised of the first place winners for individual demo, team demo and public speaking, the top four individuals for judging and hippology and the top five individuals for horse bowl. These team members have worked hard to represent our state and have once again done a terrific job. We congratulate them all on a job well done

Statewide Happenings

· Present a workshop at the 2006 4-H State Leadership Conference! The conference will take place August 10-13, 2006 at UC San Diego. More information is available at http://ca4h.org/conference/slc/. Workshop proposals are due March 10, 2006 to the State 4-H Office. 

· The UC Davis Collegiate 4-H Club is pleased to present "4-H You See Davis Days" for high school students on April 20-22, 2006. This three-day, activity-filled event is an opportunity for participants to experience college life at UC Davis. Registration forms are due March 20, 2006 and may be found at: http://clubs.ca4h.org/collegiate4h/ucd/ysddays2006.htm. For more information, contact Sara Leisgang at (408) 921-4201 or sbleisgang@ucdavis.edu
· 2006-2007 4-H State Ambassador applications are now available online. 4-H State Ambassadors are selected to represent the California 4-H Youth Development Program, plan the State Leadership Conference, and complete a service project. More information is available at http://ca4h.org/leadership/ambassador/. 

Applications are due March 31, 2006.

· The 2006 State 4-H Presentation Day will be held on May 28, 2006 at UC Davis. Category descriptions and evaluation rubrics are available to download at: http://ca4h.org/leadership/spd/. Participants must earn a gold medal at a sectional competition to be eligible. 

· 4-H members who "Speak Out for Military Kids" at their 4-H Presentation Day will be presented a special award on behalf of the U.S. military (for more information, click http://ca4h.org/leadership/spd/SOMK.pdf). Registration deadline is May 22, 2006.

· Save the date! The California 4-H Camping Task Force will host its first Camp Conference May 5-7, 2006 in Northern California. The weekend agenda provides rich information on camp program ideas; opportunities for certifications in shooting sports, food safety and ropes course; in-depth training on environmental education curriculum; and the release of the new Camp Risk Management Workbook. Youth, volunteers and staff involved in 4-H resident, day, and weekend camp programs are encouraged to attend. A second training in Southern California will take place in Fall 2006. For more information, contact Marianne Bird at (916) 875-6811 or mbird@ucdavis.edu 

Curriculum and Projects

· The national 4-H Cooperative Curriculum System is ready to pilot test new curriculum on Robotics and GIS/GPS. If you are interested in being a pilot site, contact Richard Mahacek at rlmahacek@ucdavis.edu 

· The 4-H Shooting Sports Trainer Certification Workshop for Rifle will be held February 18-19, 2006. The training will be held at the True Sportsman’s Club in Ione (Amador County). Upon completion of this course, participants will be certified as a 4-H shooting sports trainer and volunteer leader in the rifle discipline. Participants must attend both days of training. For more information, contact John Borba at (661) 868-6216 or jaborba@ucdavis.edu 

· Are you looking for an interesting service learning project for your county/club? A young man in Kansas spent time transcribing cemetery records in his county for posting on the counties genealogical web site. Genealogy is one of the fastest growing hobbies in the U.S. currently, so this would be a project that would assist many people as well as helping to preserve the history of your county. Anyone interested in undertaking this as a project can contact their local genealogy society or visit their county website by going first to www.usgenweb.com/ then selecting your state and county. This will give you the website coordinator and how to contact that person to volunteer.

· Guide Dogs of the Desert is urgently looking for puppy raisers. 

In February and March of 2006, we will have approximately 25 puppies that will need to 
go to new raiser homes. Puppy raisers are the backbone of our organization.

This is the perfect opportunity for you get involved in the community, meet 
new friends and provide blind individuals with greater independence and 
mobility.

If you are interested in becoming a puppy raiser, please contact Carol Moon 
at Guide Dogs of the Desert. 760-329-6257 or at cmoon@guidedogsofthedesert.org.

· Fast Foods: for youth ages 11-14. Designed to assist youth while they learn to prepare healthy meals at home, quickly. Includes cooking terms, table setting, spices, substitutions, recipe cards, food safety. Wirebound. $15 each plus shipping

YOUth in Motion: for school-age youth. Goal is to promote physical activity and healthy eating. Includes sections on resting/working heart rate, exercising, strengthening, stretching, snacking, healthy drinks, portion control, food labels. Wirebound. $5.00 each plus shipping

Go to

http://4h.unl.edu/programs/curriculum/preview/NFfastfoods.html
Scholarships and Grants

· Nickelodeon will distribute more than $1 million from September 2005 to June 2006 through the Let's Just Play Giveaway. This program offers youth around the United States, ages 6-15 (partnering with teachers and other community-based leaders) the opportunity to take action and apply for funds to improve their school or community program's fitness resources. The maximum award is $5000. For information, visit: http://www.nick.com/all_nick/everything_nick/. Rolling deadline until May 31, 2006. 

· San Bernardino County Scholarships:
· County Council Academic Scholarship – For graduating High School Seniors & 1st year college students.

· Mrs. Lyman Rich Scholarship – For graduating High School Seniors

· Nicole Peacock Memorial Scholarship – For graduating High School Seniors in the Horse Project

· Jaimie Pettey Scholarship – For graduating High School Seniors who are interested in higher education in the field of Agriculture.

· 4-H statewide scholarship information and applications are now available. High school seniors and those in college are eligible to apply. Scholarships are available in a number of various criteria and award amounts. Scholarship applications are due April 30, 2006 and available at: http://ca4h.org/4hresource/ir/index.asp 

· Bernardine Marquez will be putting on a workshop on Sectional and State Record Books – Getting started on your way to earning scholarship money. It will be held on Tuesday, March 14 at 5:00 pm here at the County Office. Please RSVP to the County Office so we know how many are interested in coming. Bernadine has helped many members from San Bernardino County go on and win at the State Level and earn money to help with their education.

If you are interested in the program below, Christine is willing to write the grant as long as  you have a group together to carry out the project.  Contact Christine before the end of Feb. with name s of those interested.  Read about the grant below:
· In recognition of National 4-H Week, ESRI has announced it will offer a software grant program, 4-H GIS/GPS Community Mapping, for 4-H clubs in 2006.   ESRI will award grants of GIS club software and learning resources to 4-H groups who propose conducting community mapping projects using GIS (Geographic Information Systems) and GPS (Global Positioning Systems) technologies. Applicants will describe their existing GIS/GPS programs and efforts, and/or their plan for using GIS in their local program for 2006. To receive notification of the application and selection guidelines by e-mail, please register at: http://www.esri.com/grants/ and select 4-H grant opportunities. Send questions to: 4-HIS_external@esri.com. Proposals for ESRI GIS Software Grants will be accepted from January 1 through March 30, 2006. Groups that are interested should contact their county office for UC grant application procedures. Questions on project ideas can be addressed to current GIS grant recipient counties: San Diego, San Bernardino, Merced, Mendocino and Tehama. 

	National 4-H Photography Contest! 
National 4-H Council needs winning photos from your state and county fairs (2001 – 2006) to create the 2008 4-H Calendar. Thirteen photographs will be selected. These original photographs will be gallery mounted and framed and a brass plate engraved with the title and photographer's name will be attached. The winning photos will be on display at the National 4-H Conference Center from September 2006 through November 2006 and also posted on our web site www.4-hmall.org. 

VERY IMPORTANT- Submissions will only be considered if they meet these criteria: 

1. Full NAME and AGE of person submitting photograph. 

2. Affiliation with 4-H.

3. Complete return address (for UPS delivery and USPS 1st Class Mail). 

4. Telephone number.

5. List of awards that submitted photographs have received (county, state, 4-H or other). If it has not received some prior award or recognition, it will not be considered. 

6. The photographer's thoughts about the photograph, in 25 words or less (include title of photograph).

7. Photo submissions should be 8" x 10", in color, and in a horizontal format. Vertical shots will be accepted only if they can be cropped to fit the horizontal format of the calendar. If selected, hard copies of digital photos are required. Black and white photos will not be considered for this full color calendar. 

8. Please do not submit photos printed on a home printer, color copies, or low resolution digital prints. Have the print developed at a photo processing store. 

9. E-mail Address (if applicable). 

We will return all submissions, if not selected, by late August 2006. Winning photographs will be returned no sooner than December 10, 2006. After final selection we will notify the winners and both the photographer and parent/guardian must sign a release to use the photo in the 2008 4-H Calendar. We will also request a second photo to display at the National 4-H Conference Center.

Click here to download a PDF version of the contest entry form.
Please submit photos to: 
2008 4-H Calendar
National 4-H Supply Service
7100 Connecticut Avenue
Chevy Chase, MD 20815

The deadline for submissions is March 1, 2006.





Leslie Carmen 4-H Supplies has changed hands and locations:
Leslie Carman 4-H Supplies
P.O. Box 2351
Atascadero, CA 93423
Phone numbers: 1-888-466-9433
1-805-462-9433
Website: www.4hsupplies.com
Call the 4-H Office if you would like a new flyer of supplies and an order form.


The San Gabriel Valley 4H Fair now has a website

 Website - http://www.sgv4hfair.com/
 E-mail: info@sgv4hfair.com

 The website is new - but we are updating all the time. We hope to have 
 the SGV Fair book on the website prior to the Fair on April 21-23, 2006.

 Thanks, Debbie Treadwell, Executive Director

Club Corner
Featured Club


The East Valley club is located in the Highland, Redlands area of San Bernardino County.  They have a Community Leader team consisting of Rozie and Steve Trammell.  East Valley has 10 leaders and 14 members.  Some of their main projects are:  goats, horses, small pets and animals, poultry, horticulture, wildlife, citizenship, community pride, leadership development and computers.  They are a very active club attending many county events and helping to put on many others.  Rozie Trammell is our County Summer Camp advisor and Steve Trammell is our County Council Treasurer.  
Remember, this is your newsletter.  Please submit any articles about your club or projects you are involved in to the 4-H Office to be included in the Headlines.
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